Dear Families.

Parent/Teacher conferences will be held Thursday, October 21 and Friday, October 22. Students will be dismissed at 12:30 PM both days. All conferences will be held virtually. If you do not yet have a time scheduled, please reach out to your student's homeroom teacher. Also, if you would like to have a parent teacher conference with one of your student's special class teachers, please set up a time with them via email.

Music - march.m@pomfretcommunityschool.org

Art - <u>lameiro.a@pomfretcommunityschool.org</u>

Library - peyton.s@pomfretcommunityschool.org

Physical Education - ericson.r@pomfretcommunityschool.org

garosshen.g@pomfretcommunityschool.org

Computer - martel.b@pomfretcommunityschool.org

COVID-19 testing will begin on Monday, October 18, 2021 for all students who have enrolled in this program. If you have enrolled, you will receive an email to sign up for access to the test results. You may opt in or out of testing at any time. If you would like to make a change in your student's testing status, please call or email me.

Morning drop off can be a challenge. Please be sure to pull all the way forward and have your students exit your vehicle quickly. If you are trying to enter the parking lot heading north on route 169, consider taking an extra minute or two to make the route 44 loop that brings you south on route 169 to enter.

EASTCONN food services are experiencing supply chain disruptions. Our monthly menu is posted on our website, but they may need to make last minute changes based on what is actually available. We announce the menu changes in advance to our students whenever that is possible.

We will have basketball this season! More information regarding try-outs, practice and game schedules, will be sent as soon as that information is available.

Due to logistics, we are unable to offer chorus as a musical option this year. Mrs. March apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause.

The PCS Book Fair is back! The PTO sponsored event starts on Monday, October 18th and runs through Friday, October 22nd.

If you have a bachelor's degree and are looking for part-time work that aligns with your student's schedule, consider being a substitute teacher! Applications are available at the main office.

Stay safe and healthy and have a wonderful weekend!

Kind regards, Susan Imschweiler, Principal